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July 2, 2019 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Talia Maksagak 
Manager, Technical Administration 
Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) 
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
By email: tmaksagak@nirb.ca, info@nirb.ca 

 
 
Mosha Cote 
Manager-Research Liaison 
Nunavut Research Institute  
P.O. Box 1720  
Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0  
By email: mosha.cote@arcticcollege.ca 

Amy Robinson 
A/ Manager, Land Use Planning; 
Department of Environment (GN-DOE) 
P.O. Box 1000, Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 
By email: arobinson@gov.nu.ca;  
dgissing@gov.nu.ca  
wildlife_research@gov.nu.ca 
 
Jared Ottenhof 
Senior Manager,Department of Major Projects  
Qikiqtani Inuit Association (QIA) 
P.O. Box 1340, Iqaluit NU X0A 0H0  
By email: jottenhof@qia.ca; dmp@qia.ca 

Ryan Begin 
Queen's University  
116 Barrie Street  
Kingston Ontario K7L3N6 CANADA 
By email: ryan.bergin@queensu.ca

Dear Ms. Maksagak, Mr. Cote, Ms. Robinson, Mr. Ottenhof, and Mr. Bergin:

RE: NPC File # 149174 [A survey of mercury levels within edible plants, fungi and soil in Iqaluit and 
surrounding areas s] 
 
The following works and activities have been proposed in the above-noted project proposal: 

1. Scientific Research: Collect and analyze edible mushroom species, as well as multiple plant species and 
fungal species for elevated mercury concentrations. 

2. Location: Qikiqtani Region; [Iqaluit, within the municipal boundaries]  
 
A complete description of the project proposal reviewed by the NPC can be accessed online using the link below. 
 
The Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) has determined that this project proposal is outside the area of an 
applicable regional land use plan. The project proposal requires screening by the Nunavut Impact Review Board 
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(NIRB) because it does not belong to a class of exempt works or activities set out in Schedule 12-1 of the Nunavut 
Agreement.  
 
By way of this letter, the NPC is forwarding the project proposal to the NIRB for screening.  Project materials are 
available at the following address: 
http://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/project-dashboard.php?appid=149174&sessionid= 
 
This decision applies only to the above noted project proposal as submitted.  Proponents may not carry out projects 
and regulatory authorities may not issue licenses, permits and other authorizations in respect of projects if a review 
by the NPC is required. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (867) 9793444. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Goump Djalogue, MCIP, RPP  
Senior Planner 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
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